
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

NEW YORK DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS

26 FEDERAL PLAZA

NEW YORK, N. Y. 10278-0090

REPLY TO

ATTENTION OF;

Engineering Division ism

SUBJECT; Surface Impoundments at Stratford Army Engine Plant;
Stratford, CT.

Honorable Stanley J. Pac
Commissioner

Department of Environmental Protection
State Office Building
165 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Commissioner Pac;

On April 17, 1987, 1 submitted a letter to your agency
regarding an extension to the closure schedule for the
subject project at Stratford, Connecticut.

In that letter, I stated that prior to revising the
closure plan, a contractual modification and a notice to
proceed had to be issued to Metcalf & Eddy.

Please be advised that the contractual modification and

notice to proceed was issued on May 1, 1987. Metcalf & Eddy
will submit a draft closure plan for review by U.S. Army
Aviation Systems Command, U.S. Army Material Command and Avco
Lycoming Textron by May 26, 1987. After their review, the
final version of the closure plan will be submitted to your
office and the U.S. E.P.A. Region 1 by June 23, 1987.

1 appreciate the close cooperation between your agency
and the N.Y. District. This working relationship will enable
the N.Y. District to bring this project to its timely
completion and in accordcince with all the current
environmental regulations.

ncere/y,

Jr. /
Coloi_^

Engineer
ommanding

Mario

ngineers
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